Northeast OH MMRS

Meeting Minutes

February 3, 2012
Welcome by Ken Folsom at 1005 at LCEMA and around the room introductions were done with the following present;
Rebecca Hysing  Ken Folsom  Justin Bechtel  Jared McQuiston  Vince Gildone  Tim Parks  

Kristi Kato  Karen Seidman  Daniel Ball  Monique Witherspoon  Tim Howson  Pat Cusick  Marek Owca  Tammy Spencer  Janine Trottier  Dawn Cole 
1 name on sign in sheet was illegible. 

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as amended.
Subcommitee Reports

Functional Needs:  Karen Seidman reported on the outcome of the January 18th Functional Needs Training / Webinar. The overall feeling was that it was a success. The program evals generally looked good.
The next training project will be shelter worker training.

Training / Education: Ken Folsom reviewed with the body some issues with our upcoming spring conference. Some possible speakers were discussed.
Also discussed were some upcoming training opportunities for 300 / 400 and POD Awareness were discussed.

Exercise: Pat Cusick spoke with the body about Core Focus being TAR Reviews and the RAND Drills. The will have to be easier in the future. Pat will meet with Ashtabula County Health Department to review TAR. In an effort to keep them on the same playing field, Ashtabula is not evaluated.
CRI: CRI will meet following our next meeting.

A SNS planning and advisory meeting will be held. This meeting will take around 1 hour and details may be worked out to make it a conference call / webinar. The purpose of the meeting is to cover where we are and moving forward.
TAR dates are out.

MARCS Radio “new” templates are out. Some radios have been reprogrammed. It’s confusing at best. A written template is being worked on by Pat Qusick which will help. The radios in question are ODH radios (public health and hospital).
County / Regional Reports:

Hospital Reports: 100 attended Dr. Lurie’s lecture at City Club and it was a success. A POD cast is available and the website will be sent out to the group.
A meeting will be held to accept the new interface for OHTRAC. It promises to be more user friendly.

MRC Volunteer Reception Center training will be used to register new MRC members at the same time as part of the training.
EMA: Discussion has been started in Ashtabula County re: fracting. Some open discussion followed and the body was advised to read SB 212 and SB 213 FYI.
Cuyahoga is working through the process to hire a new EMA administrator.

NECO: Kristi Kato discussed with the body the upcoming class, Criminal EMI. She also reviewed some other training opportunities.
Good of the Order:
The airport is getting its design teams together for their drill and the first meeting will be held in a week or so.
Next meeting is the 2nd of March at the LCEMA with a SNS meeting to follow.
Meeting adjourned @ 1055.

Respectfully submitted,

Vince Gildone

